
 

 

 
 
MELIÁ HOTELS INTERNATIONAL, S.A. (the “Company”), in compliance with 
Law 6/2023, of 17 March, on Securities Markets and Investment Services, in 
relation to article 17 of (EU) Regulation no.596/2014 of the European Parliament 
and of the Council of 16 April 2014, hereby informs the National Securities Market 
Commission (CNMV) of the following:   

 
PRIVILEGED INFORMATION 

 
 
It hereby declares that the investment vehicle Moon GC&P Investments, S.L.U. 
(the “Vehicle”), owned by Banco de Santander, S.A., have entered into an 
agreement with the Company whereby the Vehicle, will take, on 11 April 2024, a 
shareholding of the 38.2% in the share capital of a subsidiary of the Meliá Group 
(the “Subsidiary”), through the creation of new type B preferential shares within 
the said Subsidiary.   
 
At the time of such participation, the Subsidiary will own, either directly or through 
subsidiaries, the following three hotel establishments, Me London, (London), 
Gran Meliá Palacio de Isora (Tenerife) and Meliá Cala Galdana (Menorca), three 
unique establishments of recognized prestige, located in extraordinary locations 
and with an optimal state of conservation and value. The Melia Group will 
continue to operate these hotels on a leasehold basis.   
 
The Vehicle’s disbursement for the acquisition of this minority stake will amount 
to 300 million euros and will be included in the Non-Controlling Interests heading 
of the Consolidated Balance Sheet of the Meliá Group. 
 
 
This operation is part of the Company’s strategic objectives, in order to maintain 
the strength of its Consolidated Balance Sheet.   
 
*** 
 
 
In Palma (Mallorca), on 19 February 2024 
 
 


